______, 2022 #__

Lonnie R. Stephenson International President International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers 900 Seventh Street NW Washington, DC 20001

Dear President Stephenson:

This confirms our understanding with respect to PEB 250 recommendations that requires each employee to contribute to the Health and Welfare Plan. For each month that the employer is required to make a contribution to the Plan on the employee's behalf for foreign-to-occupation health benefits coverage for themselves and/or their dependents, a monthly cost-sharing contribution by the employee shall be made in an amount equal to the lesser of 15% (fifteen percent) of the Carriers' then current Monthly Payment Rate or a frozen cap of \$398.97 (three hundred ninety-eight dollars and ninety-seven cents) for the year 2025 and each year thereafter until a new IBEW National Agreement is negotiated and ratified (at which time the full 15% employee contribution rate is reinstated unless otherwise agreed).

If the negotiations for that National Agreement result in retroactive wage increases applicable for the period that the parties are in negotiations and the employees' monthly contribution to the Health and Welfare Plan would have otherwise exceeded the cap above with annual indexing in the involved years, retroactive application will also be applicable to those contribution increases.

This arrangement shall not be cited in future negotiations under Section 6 of the RLA (up through and including a Presidential Emergency Board or interest arbitration) as a reason or justification for any future increase in compensation or limit or reduction in employee health care contributions.

Please acknowledge your agreement by signing your name in the space provided below.

Very truly yours,

Brendan M. Branon

I agree

Subject to Approvat

L. Stephenson

2(16/22 Bus